NEW YORK CITY COUNCIL

COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Hearing on Proposed Res. No. 1721-A

April 17, 2001

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN STANLEY MICHELS

GOOD MORNING. I AM COUNCIL MEMBER STANLEY MICHELS, CHAIRMAN OF THE COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION. TODAY WE WILL HAVE A VOTE ON PROPOSED RESOLUTION 1721-A, A RESOLUTION THAT EXPRESSES SUPPORT FOR THE U.S. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY’S PLAN TO IMPLEMENT A DREDGING PLAN TO REMOVE PCBs FROM THE HUDSON RIVER.

PROPOSED RES. 1721-A IS THE AMENDED VERSION OF RES. 1721, WHICH WAS AMENDED BASED ON TESTIMONY DELIVERED AT THE MARCH 29TH HEARING ON THIS RESOLUTION, AND ON ADDITIONAL RESEARCH BY COMMITTEE STAFF. TWO CLAUSES OF RES. NO. 1721 WERE AMENDED. ONE OF THOSE CLAUSES RELATES TO THE ECONOMIC IMPACT OF THE CLOSURE OF THE HUDSON RIVER COMMERCIAL FISHING INDUSTRY FROM PCBs. THIS CLAUSE CONTAINED A MONETARY ESTIMATE OF THE ECONOMIC IMPACT OF THE FISHERY CLOSURES THAT COULD NOT BE VERIFIED, SO THE DOLLAR FIGURE WAS REMOVED FROM THE CLAUSE IN THE AMENDED RESOLUTION. 

ANOTHER CLAUSE IN THE RESOLUTION SPOKE TO THE ISSUE OF HOW LONG THE RIVER WOULD TAKE TO RECOVER FROM PCB CONTAMIATION WITHOUT ANY ACTIVE REMEDIATION. THIS CLAUSE HAS BEEN REWORDED TO BE MORE SPECIFIC AND THEREBY LESS SUBJECT TO MISINTERPRETATION. 

AS USUAL, THIS COMMITTEE KEPT AN OPEN MIND AND LISTENED TO ALL WHO CAME TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ON THIS RESOLUTION. SOME MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL ALSO MET PRIVATELY WITH REPRESENTATIVES OF G.E. AND WITH REPRESENTATIVES OF VARIOUS ENVIRONMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS.  WE HAVE CONSIDERED ALL VIEWS ON THIS IMPORTANT RESOLUTION AND NOW THE TIME HAS COME TO ACT. THIS COMMITTEE IS COMMITTED TO DOING EVERYTHING IT CAN TO PROMOTE A CLEANER HUDSON RIVER FOR THIS AND SUCCESIVE GENERATIONS, AND FOR THAT REASON I BELIEVE IT IS IMPORTANT THAT THE COMMITTEE SUPPORT THE PCB CLEANUP PLAN PROPOSED BY THE USEPA.
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